SOUTH CENTRAL RAILWAY
: Headquarters Office
Personnel Branch
Secunderabad.
No. P[R]64/VII Date: 21 .09.2018
ALL CONCERNED
PERSONNEL BRANCH SERIAL CIRCULAR No. 165 /2018

Copy of Board’'s letter No.E[P&A]II-2017/BDA-1 dated 14.09.2018 is
forwarded for information, guidance and necessary action. Board's letter dated
30.08.2017 quoted therein was circulated under S.C. No.139/2017.

[K.RASANA{Vﬁ"FTW

SPO/E&Con.
For Principal Chief Personnel Officer

Copy of Board's letter No. E[P&A]II-?O17/BDA-1 dated 14.09.2018[RBE No.138/2018]

Sub: Clarifications regarding payment of Breakdown
Allowance.

Ref. Board’s letter of even number dated 30.08.2017 [RBE
106/2017]

ek

In context of Board's letter cited above, references have been received in Board's
office from some Zonal Railways, seeking clarifications regarding entitement of
Breakdown allowance to Technician Gr.lll drawing pay in higher level i.e. Pay level 3
under MACPS rather than the pay level available for the post. The issue has also been
raised by AIRF in PNM Forum as item No.15/2018 and NFIR in their letter dated
11.04.2018.

2. The matter has been examined in Board's office and it has been observed that
the MACP Scheme provides for grant of financial upgradation to the employees on
personal basis and there occurs no change in the designation, classification or status.
The concemed employees continue to discharge the duties and responsibilities of the
post held by them. In view of this, it is clarified that the Breakdown Allowance has to be
paid at the rate(s) as prescribed against the respective post mentioned in para-1 of
Board's letter dt. 30.08.2017. Accordingly, Technician Gr.lll though drawing pay in
higher pay level under MACPS, are entitled for Breakdown Allowance at the rates
prescribed for the post held by them.

3. The other terms and conditions relating lo Breakdown Allowance will remain the
same.

4. This issues with the concurrence of the Finance Directorate of the Ministry of

Railways.
sd/-
[N.P.Singh)/JD/E[P&A]
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